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Enriching life in Northeast Florida by investing in arts and culture
December 2019 Executive Director Report
The Cultural Council continues to receive positive public reviews among artists, arts organizations, and the new public we are engaging through our heightened visibility. 

· Meetings with City Council members are proving to be effective for (re) acquainting them with our work. Council members seem particularly interested in the public art program because of its visibly in their districts. Our opportunities in public art include developing staff capacity for increased project management and designing fees-for-services that cover alternative staffing options and earn income.  
· As you review the Public Art report, notice that public art continues to increase partnerships with the City of Jacksonville, as well as complete the current slate of projects. 

· The Cultural Service Grant program will launch a new program grant for organizations during 2020. These new grants will increase the number of organizations receiving CSG by 35%.  This work is being done to address the Mayor’s Budget Review Committee recommendation to increase the number of organizations served. 

· The Grants program report indicates that the Cultural Council partnered with the Community First Cares Foundation to award $1000 grants to individuals to pursue entrepreneurial programs. Funds from license plate income were used to fund 10 grants for educators. These 20 individuals received public acknowledgement of their grant awards, to include inclusion at State of the Arts: Creative Jacksonville on Dec. 10, which is an event sponsored by PNC Bank under the director of Karen Feagins. 

· Transition in the role of Director of Finance has been mitigated through the contracted services of Essential Bookkeeping Services (EBS). EBS is, under the guidance of the Executive Director and Finance Committee, completing the essential functions of this position. Their work includes assistance with budget, reports, insurance and payroll. Additionally, they are developing processes, systems, procedures, and documents that provide structure to this important function.  I am still working to secure critical agency functions. Attorney William Andrews of Gray Robinson has been retained due to the legal implications of this situation.
· The annual audit is complete. The Auditor Scott Newsome, CPA of Newsom & Associates, presented his report to the Finance Committee on 12/3 and will present to the full board on 12/17.

· It is my intent to request a minimum 10% increase in our FY 21 CSG Grant Program, which exceeds the 7% increase received for FY 20. Overall, I believe a strategic approach to increasing funding includes four essential elements: economic impact data, advocacy partners, meaningful programming, and storytelling.

· The FY20 budget requires a minimum of $200,000 in private fundraising to support operations/staffing and programs. A meeting of the resource development/fundraising committee will be scheduled in late January 2020. It is my intent to request a 10% increase in our CSG Grant Program, which exceeds the 7% increase received for FY 20. 

· In addition to meeting with City Officials, I am circling back to meet with corporate, nonprofit and philanthropic leaders (DuPont Fund, Community Foundation, Communities in Schools, Jaguars, etc.) to continue building relationships resulting in new partners and funding. 
Highlights related to our strategic goals include:
Expand Financial Support
· We received $10,000 in sponsorship funds for ART See & Shop. Thank you to Chris Lazzara and MountainStar Capital.
· We received $5,000 in support from Anthem Healthcare to develop partnerships that enable the Cultural Council to partner with organizations that support arts-based programming that address mental health issues among teens. This is an outgrowth of the Summer Internship Program that targeted students from the Recovery Schools grant supports meetings of mental health professionals, workshops, and artist training.

· ART See & Shop has realized a gross income of $10,000 which excludes artist registration fees, donations, entry fees, and sponsorships. 

Engage the Community

· ART See & Shop programs have generated tremendous foot-traffic for viewing and purchasing of local art. The pop-up employs three people in temporary part-time positions and includes 44 local artists, many of whom volunteer and have become vital partners.  Local performing artists are hired to perform. To date, more than 15 events to draw in the community to include: Latin salsa night, artist demonstration classes, youth arts activities, and book signings by local authors. 

· Our programs have increased Cultural Council visibility exponentially. Positive press has come to us through the 40,000 local listeners of WJCT, combined with the readership of EU, the Jacksonville Business Journal, Arbus, Folio, and the Jax Daily Record.  
Broaden Access to the Arts

ART See & Shop continues to bring the Cultural Council tremendous visibility. Additionally, our programs have been featured in EU (ART See & Shop), Arbus (Manifest), Jacksonville Business Journal (Public Art), and Jax Daily Record (Public Art). The Cultural Council will also have articles in 
Folio and the Jacksonville Business Journal. These kinds of partnerships help demonstrate how investing our social, political, and capital resources bring visibility to the arts and artists, while also positively shaping public perceptions about arts and culture.

Important Dates to Know:

· Dec. 11 – Cultural Service Grantee Compliance Workshop 10:00am-Noon at WJCT.

· Dec. 11 – APP Committee Meeting Noon-1:30pm at City Hall.

· Dec. 13 – Finance Committee Meeting 8:30am-9:30am.

· Dec. 18 – Staff Holiday Glassblowing Gathering.
· Dec. 21 – Closing of ART See & Shop.  Join us Dec. 20 from 7:00pm-9:00pm for a closing party. 
Thank you for your attention.

Joy Young Report
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